Oregon Counseling Association (ORCA)

[image: image5.png]b



 [image: image2.jpg]


 [image: image3.jpg]



Board Meeting Minutes
Saturday, September 21, 2013 | 9 am - 12 pm

Clackamas Fire Station 5 (9339 SE Causey Ave. Happy Valley, OR  97086)

Board Members Present: 

X Matt Morscheck - President
X Dominick Robertson - Past President
X President Elect - Marney Hoffman
X Heather Lara - Treasurer


X Margaret Evans - Secretary


X Raina Hassan - Communication
      X Lynne Nesbit - Practice Dev & Edu
X Doug Querin - Ethics &Human Rights
X Sarah Lebo - Fall Conference 
    Jenny Pugh - Graduate Students
X Becca Dembosz - Graduate Students
X Larry Conner - Public Policy/Advocacy

X Roy Huggins - Technology 
X Karen Hixson - OACES President  

    Greg Flores - OCDA President
X Chris Boothby - Membership Mgmt.
X CJ Strauss - Membership Mgmt

Non-Board Members Present: Lara Pevzner ORCA Past Past President, Christine Lundeen OCDA Past President, Jan Caceres PSU Student Representative, Wendy Curtis COPACT
I. Call to Order 
      A. MM called the meeting to order.
II. Approval of Agenda  
A. RaH moved to approve the agenda with the addition of the Treasurer’s report. DR 2nd. Passed, no discussion.
III. Approval of Minutes & Plus/Delta Review 
A. SL moved to approve the July minutes. HL 2nd. Passed, no discussion

B. MM reviewed what was learned from last meeting to incorporate to future meetings.

1. Define what you need from the Board.

2. Refrain from unnecessary conversation.

3. Congratulated Board on getting the reports in one week in advance.

4. Breakout sessions will take place if there is time at end of meeting.
IV. Word of Wisdom  
A. Sarah Lebo shared President of Smith College, Kathleen McCartney’s words, “Today I 
think about risks in the same way as I would my research. A risk, I tell myself, isn’t about success 
or failure—it’s an experiment, a chance to test an idea, a chance to try. College will offer many of 
these. Don’t lean back. If a new venture isn’t right for you, you can walk away. If it is right, you 
will have found a passion. Lean into that passion with all your heart. The French writer and social 
activist Émile Zola wrote, “If you ask me what I came to do in this world . . . I will answer you. I 
am here to live out loud.” Our culture, our schools, our own inner voices still seek to restrict 
women’s ability to take chances, make bold decisions and define their own lives. Don’t listen. See 
clearly. Take risks. Make college the moment you begin living out loud.”
V. Updates/Strategic Topics

A. Board Appointments & Elections 
1. MM introduced Marney Hoffman as President Elect.
2. MM announced that Susan Zall would become the Practice Development & 
Education co chair and Lynne Nesbit would be stepping down from her co chair 
position. ORCA is currently recruiting for a PD&E Co-chair to share 
responsibilities with Susan. 
3.  LP moved that Dominick Robertson be given the lifetime membership status. ME 2nd. CS acknowledged Dominick for exceeding the expectations of the role of President. Motion passed.
B. Membership Task Force
1. MH reported successful first meeting, 6 in attendance. First goal is to create a positioning message for the organization that we can consistently use to attract new members made up of students, professionals, supervisors, and educators.
2. MH asked for members to contribute quotes. “What does ORCA mean to you?”

3. RaH reported she will add quotes to the website.
C. Merger/Transition Items:
1. MM reported ORCA would be using Google Drive to share documents.

a. DR asked for better organization of the Google Drive.
b. MM reported he would take charge of the organization of the Google Drive and RH said she would help.

2. Proposed ORCA Board guidelines document


a. ME and MH presented ORCA Board guidelines to be given to new Board members to acquaint them with the organization and expectation of their role.
      b. Discussion ensued regarding wording around confidentiality. MM asked that the document be reworded and the Board vote on it electronically.

D. Treasurer Report – no report attached
1. HL shared the ORCA Foundation balance is $9,989.00. The Association balance is $30,627.00. The OACES balance is $1461.62.

2. CB asked that he be notified if any membership checks are received.

3. HL reported she wants to mentor her replacement to take over the role of treasurer.

4. LP acknowledged HL’s work in regards to combining the finances of ORCA and OMHCA.

5. LC reported he has a person that will do ORCA’s taxes. 

 

VI. Division/Committee Reports: 
Each report is given 5 mins. or less, otherwise tabled for future discussion.
A. Divisions

1.OCDA: Past President, Christine Lundeen – see attached report
   a. CL reported an OCDA/ORCA joint networking event Oct. 10th, 5-7pm at the Lucky Lab. Asked for suggestions for a free location on the west side.

b. SL reported she would bring Fall Conference info to the event.

2.OACES: President, Karen Hixson – see attached report
        a. KH reported OACES would be sponsoring a lunch at Fall Conference.

        b. KH asked to work with Membership Task Force to reach out to counselor      
educators.


        c. DR recognized the importance of counselor educators as “thought leaders.” Discussion ensued regarding finding a faculty member from each of the 11 local universities offering counseling degrees.
B. Committees and Executive Council

1.Public Policy & Advocacy: Larry Conner – see attached report

a. LC reported ORCA is working on hiring a new lobbyist.
       b. LC reported Maura, our past lobbyist will present at the Fall Conference. The hope is that she will be able to introduce new lobbyist at that time.
       c. DR asked about oversight of COPACT for when LC steps down. 


 1.LC reported ORCA and OAMFT must agree on any decision presented by COPACT. The ORCA President attends COPACT meetings. The Public Policy & Advocacy Chair is on the ORCA Board and will report on activity and ask for opinions.
      d. MM asked for COPACT’s finances to be reported on in future reports.

e. Wendy Curtis reported she would be attending OBLCT meetings, so the Board will see more ORCA/COPACT faces/voices.
2. Fall Conference: Sarah Lebo – see attached report
       a. SL reported we are half way to goal for attendance. 52 reservations currently.
       b. SL requested award nominations.


 c. SL reported she would get info to MM to promote Fall Conference at Sept.         event. 
3. Practice Development & Education: Lynn Nesbit/ Susan Zall – see attached report
      a. LN reported they have 93 attendees registered resulting in 45 new members.
      b. LN proposed that the PD&E budget be increased $5000 in order to plan for a                                                                                                                          Spring event.
c. ME moved to increase the PD&E budget and revenue by $5000.00

1.HL expressed her concern regarding being able to pay for our commitments in the current budget.

2. RoH expressed his understanding that the PD&E committee with review the budget before money is spent.

3. ME suggested the new ORCA normal is that we have more revenue producing events.

d. DR 2nd the motion. Passed.
4. Membership: Chris Boothby/CJ Strauss – see attached report

      a. CB reviewed membership numbers.
b. LC requested that Leona Tyler award winners and lifetime members be asked to pay or given the opportunity to sponsor another member. 
5. Graduate Students: Becca Dembosz / Jenny Pugh – see attached report 
a. BD reported they currently have 8 representatives from 11 campuses.
b. BD reported she and JP have goals to visit every campus.

c. BD reported she would confer with membership Task Force to confirm message.

d. BD asked for help from Communications regarding creating print material to distribute to campuses.
6. Technology: Roy Huggins –see attached report

a. RoH encouraged Board to use Evan/tech support.

    b. RoH reported he has found 2 PSU students Heather Sly-Haley and Emily Kolibaba to help on Tech committee including website development.
    c. RoH reported he would work on finding a less expensive merchant-processing platform.

7. Communications: Raina Hassan – see attached report
a. RaH reported on busy communication activity.
b. RaH reported the list serve name has been changed to ORCAmembers.org
c. RaH reported she would meet with Evan to request help with links to newsletter articles. 

d. RaH reported she would like to help with website redesign.

e. MM suggested the opportunity to co sponsor events with ORCA be publicized.

f. SL suggested the ORCA sponsored events be given special attention.
8. Ethics & Human Rights: Doug Querin – see attached report
    a. DQ reported he has been responding to ethic questions by members.

b. DQ requested more members to the Ethics & Human Rights committee 
9. President: Matt Morscheck – see attached report
a. MM expressed his thankfulness for the “coolness” of the Board. “Thanks for leaning in and becoming such a strong board.”
10. President-Elect: Marney Hoffman – see attached report
11. Past President: Dominick Robertson – no report
12. Secretary: Margaret Evans – no report
VII. Old Business:

VIII. New Business:

A. Next meeting will be Thursday night Nov. 7th at Fall Conference.
IX. Appreciation & Acknowledgments
X. Plus/Delta 
XI. Adjourn
A. HL moved the meeting be adjourned, RaH 2nd, passed.

Minutes respectfully submitted by Margaret Evans, ORCA Secretary
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Oregon Career Development Association

ORCA Board Report – Sept. 21st, 2013

Greg Flores - President
General

· OCDA Board meeting on Septemper 20th2013  at Chemeketa Community College in Salem, Oregon.  Next meeting scheduled is for Nov. 22nd.
· OCDA’s current focus is deciding on a speaker for this year’s PDI and promoting the joint networking event

Leadership

· Anne Lapour has stepped down officially as treasurer and Chelsea Chase has stepped into the role.
Professional Development Activities

· Joint ORCA/OCDA Networking event scheduled for Oct. 10th  - 25 yes responses so far
· Fall Industry Tour in planning stages

Financial (As of June 14th , 2013)

· Current assets: $8,263.01

· Checking Account: $1,694.30

· PayPal Account: $6,568.71

Membership

· 128 members as of 6/14/2013

Communications/Website

No Updates

OACES Report for ORCA Board

Oregon Association of Counselor Educators and Supervisors

KAREN HIXSON

September 2013

In Process/Completed

Notable updates since attendance at May 2013 Board meeting:

· OACES luncheon happening at for fall conference!
· Attended ACA Institute for Leadership Training in July! 

· Supervisor list updated by Marney/Chalaina!

Proposals:

Future Activities and Plans

· Add additional committee members! 

· Publicize ORCA conference to local counseling programs/professors/students

· Extend work of previous OACES President including having a database of counselor educators and supervisors in Oregon

· Collaborate with other board members and committees to grow membership related to students, new professionals, educators and supervisors

· Engage counselor educators and supervisors on important legislative concerns as needed through involvement with COPACT

· Develop email blast that can go to Oregon counselor educators to increase their awareness and membership in ORCA

· Develop brief presentation for classrooms on benefits of membership in ORCA 

PP& A Committee Report 9/21/13

I. As of August 1, after 23 years of providing lobbying service in Salem, Maura Roche retired as a lobbyist to pursue other interests.  Maura has been a true servant of the people and she will be missed by all those who work in the legislature on behalf of health care and human services organizations. 

II. Maura has given COPACT a list of potential replacements.   Wendy Curtis, Karen Hixson, Jeff Olsgaard, and Larry Conner have interviewed four potential lobbyists.  We have three finalists for a final interview.  We will be scheduling final interviews within a week.

III. During the transition, Steve Rodgers, the OAMFT representative to COPACT, will postpone taking over the presidency of COPACT until the transition to a new lobbyist is complete.

IV. Over the next six months, Larry will be training ORCA members on the COPACT board to take over leadership of COPACT and he will step into a mentoring role.  

V.  As the next legislative session is the short one, lasting only one month, primarily focused on budget related issues, COPACT will not have a legislative agenda.  We will be increasing our exposure in Salem and we will be responding to any bills that might have a positive or negative effect on LPCs and LMFTs.

VI. COPACT’s multi-year goals are to work to:

· ensure under health care reform that reimbursement rates for LPC/LMFT private practitioners and pay scales for LPC/LMFT agency providers will be just,  

· work to open insurance panels to LPCs/LMFTs,

· ensure under health care reform, that LPCs/LMFTs will be able to provide ethical care to our clients,

· increase our presence in Salem with legislators, agency administrative staffs, and the Governor’s office.

VII.  Larry will be providing information on healthcare reform and the insurance exchange on Sept 28 during an all day training with Doug Querin and Roy Huggins.

Respectfully submitted,

Larry Conner MA LPC

Public Policy and Advocacy Chair

Fall Conference Report for ORCA Board
Submitted by: Sarah Lebo, on behalf of the committee which also includes: CJ Strauss, Lara Pevzner, Heather Bennett, Kathryn Williams, Connie Long, Stacy Savelich, Chuck Craytor and Jaime Guyn.
Updates for board meeting on 9/21/13
Completed since July 2013 Board meeting:
· Successful planning meeting Aug. 6 and Sept. 16, 2013 
· Decided and purchased Audio Visual package from vendor (but still need projector  loan confirmations from board members, see below) 
· Mailed out postcards to all LPCs/LMFTs in Oregon 
· Create advertising flyer for display on campuses and clinical sites 
· Sent out e-mail marketing blast advertising open registration to members 
· Connected with 5 new volunteers who emailed asking about information and  expressing interest in contributing. 
· Current Registration: ✴50 attendees ($10,375 revenue, which will mostly go towards covering the event/  food:-) ➡Thursday: 25 attendees (including 4 volunteers) ➡Friday: 48 attendees (including 8 volunteers) ➡Saturday: 44 attendees (including 8 volunteers)  ✴3 Exhibitors ($375 revenue) 
· Confirmed with Larry and Maura that although she is stepping down as lobbyist she will still attend and present at the Friday night banquet dinner re: last year’s legislative accomplishments. 
· Communicated with speakers to confirm their attendance and answer questions 
· Began compiling/writing program booklet (thanks to volunteer Kathryn Williams for  leading this) 
· Created budget scenarios for two leading 2014 venue possibilities, Oregon  Gardens and the Hood River Inn. Hope to decide on one of these two in the next 2 weeks.  Future Activities and Plans  • Need to pay for Audio Visual (Request is in to treasurer for the $475 credit charge needed - need to hear back or confirm that Heather is able to do this)  • •  • • 
Finalize projectors from board members:
1 from Dominick Robertson?
2 from Karen Hixson?
1-2 more needed for total conference 11/7-11/9
Can anyone commit to loaning us extra extension cords or Mac
· Need award nominations!! Still only have ONE PERSON NOMINATED. 
· Solidify a contract with 2014 venue 
· Identify volunteers who will a) assist/problem solve audio visual on site b) help  sift through/decide ORCA Awards 
· Finalize with COPACT manning an exhibit table and providing information/  soliciting donations for our gov’t relations rep and legislative efforts. 
· finalize program booklet with graphic designer’s assistance 
· Need training from CJ about Regonline reports/registration preparations for Day  Of events. 
· Board members still need to register as a “presenter/member” (if membership is  current) for the event (currently only the below have registered thus far: • Sarah Lebo (volunteering) • Margaret Evans (volunteering) • Raina Hassan (volunteering)  • Marney Hoffman • Matt Morscheck • Douglas Querin (presenting on Thursday and attending other days:-) • Dominick Robertson 
GRASS Board Report

September 2013

Becca Dembosz & Jenny Pugh

In process/ Accomplished:

· Acquired student representatives for most of the counseling programs, 8 out 11.

· Made contact with all representatives and provided outline of representative duties.

· In contact with programs without representatives in order to support their nominating representatives.

· Provided information and flyer to representatives to promote fall conference.

· Scheduling individual face to face meet up with representatives.

· Started planning and strategizing for school year.

· Creating an ORCA flyer to be sent out and displayed on each campus.

Future goals (until next meeting):

· Gain GRASS reps for all counseling programs in Oregon. This also entails establishing strong connections with counseling professor chairs at each campus.

· Personally connect with each rep to communicate role responsibilities and opportunities. 

· Connect with reps individually in order to evaluate the needs of the students at their program, get clear picture of the environment at each program, how to promote ORCA and engage students.

· Help reps plan their classroom presentations for promoting ORCA, possibly provide in person support with presentations.

· Schedule a pre-conference work group with reps in order to help with conference preparation and engage reps.

· Distribute ORCA flyers to each rep in order to advertise on campuses.

ORCA Continuing Education & Practice Development Committee
September 2013 Report
Members:  Roy Huggins, Lynne Coon, Connie Honor, Lynne Nesbit, Susan Zall


Accomplishments

1. First ORCA sponsored training event scheduled for 9/28/13 at George Fox

2. Registrations: 80+ as of 9/15/13, including generation of 39 new ORCA memberships

3. Revenue thus far, $10,000; We request that $5000 of which be earmarked for presenter 

    costs for the spring training event.

4. Four ceu events in process for fall/winter 2013-14, co-sponsored by ORCA with NBCC auth.

Plans

1. Second ORCA sponsored training planned for March-April 2014
2. Consulting about possible topic/themes - welcome suggestions
3. Fee structure for co-sponsorship will go into effect as of October 1, 2013. Details include:


Requests must be received six weeks prior to the event.
Fees:  
$100 
(1-5 hours)
 

$200  
(6-12 hours)
             
 $300      (13-24 hours)
    

$400      (25-36 hours)

Non “profit-generating” training events will be sponsored with a token fee of $10 


Needs

1. Sound Equipment needed for this and ongoing trainings will require expenditure of $400-$500.
(This purchase will be an investment that will serve local as well as statewide clinicians for trainings and annual conference. Tech committee is already meeting and planning webinar logistics)
2. Noted above: Request is made that $5000 of proceeds from 9/28 event be earmarked for spring training costs.

3. Position changes: Lynne Nesbit is no longer able to serve as co-chair – Josh Aldridge has generously stepped in to manage ceu responsibilities until a new co-chair is in place.

ORCA Board Meeting Membership Committee Report

September 15, 2013

The Membership Team continues to merge the OMHCA membership into the ORCA RegOnline System.  
 OMHCA members who have reached their renewal dates since the merger have been receiving renewal notices and renewing via RegOnline.  
The following table delineates memberships since July 1st, 2013.  As currently set up the reports from the system do not clearly separate new and renewing categories.  Had I realized this sooner the labor to manually separate those would have been feasible.  However, this does point to the value of making some adjustments to the database structure to facilitate this type of data collection.

	September CEU class new members (non-paying)
	21   (All Professional members)

	Associate members
	3

	Pre-licensure (Interns)
	3

	Student
	11

	Professional
	12


Membership Snapshot Report   9/15/2013:

	Overall Statistics
	Total
	% of Total
	Limit
	% of Limit
	Revenue

	Memberships
	2,340
	100%
	 
	 
	$18,946.32 

	Cancellations
	1
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	Type Breakdown
	 
	Total
	% of Total
	Limit
	% of Limit
	Revenue

	Licensed Professional ($96)
	356
	15%
	 
	 
	$12,764.32 

	Pre-Licensure Intern ($72)
	14
	1%
	 
	 
	$646.00 

	Associate (non-LPC) ($96)
	13
	1%
	 
	 
	$858.00 

	New Graduate Professional ($35)
	43
	2%
	 
	 
	$720.00 

	Retired ($48)
	17
	1%
	 
	 
	$225.00 

	Student ($48)
	206
	9%
	 
	 
	$3,486.00 

	Lifetime (Honorary)
	59
	3%
	 
	 
	$0.00 

	Historical
	1,632
	70%
	 
	 
	$247.00 


As Co-Chair, CJ has been fielding membership questions that come in via the ORCA cell phone.  
Chris has been tracking membership emails, checking for any issues and fielding questions/issues with use of the system by the membership, passing these along to CJ when they require a more in depth knowledge of the system than he has yet obtained.  

Ongoing/Future Tasks:

· Fielding questions from members about registration issues 
· 
· 
· Contact ORCA supervisors to update their profile listing

· 
· Collaborate with other committees engaged in outreach to potential members

The membership recruitment task force has met and is working on ideas for membership expansion.  As these ideas are formulated there will be a need to collaborate with them and the tech team to make the database more effective at providing needed analytical data.

Submitted by:

 Membership Co-Chair Chris Boothby. 
Tech Committee Report September, 2013
Tech Support Report
Evan says he fielded two support requests, each of which was resolved by the Web hosting company. When you need tech support in the line of ORCA duty, remember to email Evan Dumas:
techsupport@or-counseling.org
New Committee Members
Please welcome Heather Sly-Haley and Emily Kolibaba to the Tech Committee! Both are students at the PSU counseling program and both happen to live in Salem.
Heather is taking on the position of the RegOnline Specialist. She is getting her feet wet with this complex software. Hopefully in the near future, her support can allow us to take greater advantage of what RegOnline offers.
Emily will be Techie At Large as well as a member of the Development Team. Hopefully this means we will be able to continue in the website project in earnest.
Activities
· Fielded technical bugs, primarily in website 
· Recruited and oriented new committee members 
· Set up RegOnline entry for Sep 28 CE event 
· Ongoing planning for AV needs of simultaneous in-person event and webinar broadcast
· Ongoing Activites 
· Staff AV needs at Sep 28 event 
· Identify developers for implementing new design in website.  o Potentially train that person on what they need 
· Identify ways to save fees when using RegOnline 
· Plan and execute integration of existing systems (RegOnline, website, Mailchimp, etc) to  whatever extent is possible 
Communications Report for ORCA Board
Raina Hassan
Updates for board meeting on 9/21/13
Completed
Updates since July 2013 Board meeting:
Sent summer enewsletter out to membership in August. Completed website audit with president and webmaster following tech team's so G- launch of redesign. Continued upkeep of web site/Facebook/Twitter/LinkedIn to keep members and fans apprised of and interested in organizational activities and general counseling news. Outreach on social media included the September 28th HIPAA/Healthcare reform event, ORCA/OCDA October networking event, fall conference award nomination queries, trainings and other events, announcement of new board members, etc. Fielded tons of inquiries regarding job postings on website. Webmaster Chalaina posted these. Per request of Public Policy/Advocacy Chair Larry Conner, changed listserv group name from “oregoncounseling” to “ORCA members.”
Future Activities and Plans
Work with Tech Committee on hard launch of new website, publicize the launch. Continue publicizing the fall conference and award nominations, September 28th HIPAA/ Healthcare reform event, ORCA/OCDA October networking event, and other future events. Work with Tech Committee on solving newsletter production/export issues (i.e., broken links). Begin gathering articles for fall newsletter. Attend and assist at Fall Conference in Eugene!
Ethics & Human Rights Committee
Report for ORCA Board
Douglas S. Querin, Chair
September 21, 2013
Completed
· Attendance at Licensing Board (OBLPCT) Meeting – August 2, 2013

· Respond to ORCA members’ ethics inquiries

· Recruiting new Ethics/Human Rights Committee members

· Preparation for November 7, 2013 ORCA Pre-Conference Ethics Workshop Ethics in 21st Century Clinical Practice
· Preparation for September 28, 2013 ORCA Continuing Education Workshop: New Rules in Health Care Reform, HIPAA, AND OBLPCT
· Consultation with Roy Huggins regarding distance/electronic counseling standards and practices
Future Activities and Plans

· Identify ORCA Human Rights Award nominees
· Submit ethics articles for ORCA newsletter

· (Consider) Identifying Human Rights issues for ORCA focus 

· Evaluate impact of (new) ACA Code of Ethics on ORCA, when ACA Code is finalized
· Continue to respond to ORCA member ethics inquiries
· (Consider) Ethics Workshops in rural communities
· Determine ORCA response to ethics complaints about members (adjudicate ethics complaints vs. referral to appropriate licensing board, etc.) 

ORCA President’s Report: 9/21/2013 Submitted by: Matt Morscheck, LPC

What’s been done:



7/15 Recruited 2 Treasurer Mentees to assist Heather 


7/16 Collected official copies of bylaws and articles of incorporation for  ORCA 

and OCF for safekeeping/sharing in Google Drive 


7/17 Meeting with Larry and Heather at US Bank: set up accounts and co-  


signer documents 


7/18 Attended COPACT Legislative Overview Presentation 


7/17 Submitted report to ACA Western Region, presented by Margaret  and 


Karen at ACA ILT in Washington, DC. 


8/6 Attended Conference Planning Meeting 


7/23 Wrote President’s Message for fall newsletter 


8/14 Conference call with Raina/Chalaina for website content audit 


8/19 Aug. Exec Council Conference Call 


8/19 Delegated “Board Responsibilities/Expectations” document review to 


Margaret and Marney to  offer recommendations. 


8/19 Officially welcomed Marney as newly elected President-Elect ( !! ) 


8/20 Consulted with Larry re: Maura’s resignation, transition to new lobbyist. 


8/22 Appointed, with approval of Exec Council, Susan Zall new PD&E 



Committee co-chair. 


9/4 Consulted with PD&E chair on resolving CE Provider concerns re: 



changing policies. 


9/5 Wrote and submitted welcome letter for Conference Program Booklet 


9/6 Meeting at US Bank to sign additional documents for account set up. 


9/10 Sept. Exec Council Conference Call 


9/11 Attended first Membership Task Force Meeting 


9/12 (ACA Western Region Conference Call – CANCELLED last minute) 


9/14 Consult phone call with OACES President 


9/14 Sent email promoting Fall Conference to all counseling colleagues. 


9/15 Attend PD&E meeting re: Sept. 28 training 


9/16 Attend Fall Conference Planning meeting  Requests/proposals: 

I see my role as providing overarching vision, providing support, removing barriers. Please speak up if you or your team has questions, encounters barriers, or needs guidance...otherwise – continue doing great work!
What’s ahead:



I anticipate becoming more involved with activities related to increasing 


membership over the next months. 


(tbd): Attend lobbyist final interviews 


9/28: Will provide general welcome and introduction at ORCA-sponsored 


Ethics Training 


10/9: Attend Membership Task Force Meeting 


10/10: Attend ORCA/OCDA Counseling Professionals Networking Night 


11/7-11/9: ORCA Fall Conference in Eugene 


-Attend and MC Events and Activities as Needed 


Nov. Board meeting on Thurs. 11/7
ORCA President-Elect Report
Board Meeting:  September 21, 2013

Submitted by:  Marney Hoffman

Completed:

· Attended Executive Council Conference Call Meetings on 8/19 & 9/10.

· Reviewed and revised the Board Guidelines/Responsibilities documents for Board review.

· Attended first membership Task Force Meeting on 9/11.

· Updated Supervisory Listing for upload to the ORCA website:  Added 2 new supervisors and updated 1 supervisor listing.  

New Activity/Plans:

· Coordinate Membership Task Force efforts in creating a document explaining the value of joining ORCA.  

· Coordinate Fall Conference Award Nominations.  

· Attend the Executive Council Conference on 10/8.

· Attend the Membership Task Force meeting on 10/9.

· Attend ORCA Fall Conference in Eugene 11/7-9.

· Attend Board Meeting on 11/7.
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